NOTICE OF Continuance of Public Hearing AND EXTENSION OF COMMENT DEADLINE ON THE PROPOSED REPEAL AND REPLACEMENT OF 4.51.57 NMAC, GOVERNANCE OF THE PORTAL PROGRAM AT THE PALACE OF THE GOVERNORS STATE HISTORY MUSEUM

[bookmark: _GoBack]NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Museum of New Mexico Board of Regents (“BOR”) and the Department of Cultural Affairs (“DCA”) will hold an additional day of public hearing on April 6, 2018, regarding the proposed repeal and replacement of 4.51.57 NMAC, Governance of the Portal Program at the Palace of the Governors. The purpose of the additional day of public hearing on April 6, 2018, is to receive oral and written comments from those persons who cannot attend the public hearing on April 3, 2018.  On both April 3 and April 6, 2018, the hearing will begin at 10:00 A.M. and will be held in Room 238 of the Bataan Memorial Building (Old Senate Chambers), 407 Galisteo Street, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501.  

The BOR and the DCA are also extending the deadline for submitting written comments on the proposed repeal and replacement of 4.51.57 NMAC until Friday April 6, 2018, at 10:00 A.M.  Written comments may be submitted in person at the hearing, by mail to Shirley Lujan at 725 Camino Lejo, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87504, or by email to Shirley.Lujan@state.nm.us.  The proposed rule is available at the DCA website: http://www.newmexicoculture.org or upon written or email request to Shirley Lujan.  Copies are also available at the Admissions Desk inside the New Mexico History Museum/Palace of the Governors.
 

